

16 June 2022

Dear Parent / Carer

Final Letter - Year 11

Now that the majority of our students are nearing the end of their examinations, I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you for all the support you have given The Hamble School; from rearranging alternative pickup times for interventions, to attending evening events either in person or virtually, your support has been so valuable in ensuring your child can go on to achieve the best they possibly can.

I also want to outline the final dates and important notices as your child ends their time at The Hamble School.

Last day of school

A reminder that the last day in school for students will be **Thursday 23rd June**. After students have completed their Physics exam, they are to sign out to go home. For students being entered for statistics, they will need to remain onsite for a Top Up session rather than sign out.

Leavers Assembly

The Year 11 Leavers Assembly will take place on **Tuesday 28th June 2022** and will start promptly at **9.30am**. Students are welcome to arrive onsite **from 9.15am** and go directly to the **Main Hall**. To gain entry to the Leavers Assembly, students **must** attend in **full school uniform**. The assembly will end at **10.30am** and all Year 11 students will leave the school site by **10.45am**. We understand that some students would like to have their school shirts signed as an additional item of memorabilia from their time at the school. If your child wishes to participate in this tradition, they **must** bring with them a second white shirt that can be used for this purpose.

Spare Uniform

Should you wish to donate any good quality school uniform or PE kit, we would be very grateful to receive items following the Leavers Assembly. If items could be bagged, de-named and laundered, we can arrange a new home.

Government Laptops/Devices

We will require the return of all Government Laptop and/or Devices that were issued during lockdown for Home Learning and ongoing study, no later than **Monday 27th June**. Please ensure that all accompanying items such as cables and chargers are also returned with the device.

www.thehambleschool.co.uk

T: 023 8045 2105 • general@thehambleschool.co.uk • ♠ ❤️ @thehambleschool Satchell Lane, Hamble, Southampton, SO31 4NE Headteacher: Mr A Govan, BA (Hons), MA Ed. NPQH













Results Day

Students are invited to collect their results during the summer holidays on **Thursday 25th August 2022** from **10.00am** to **11.30am**. This event is always very well attended by both students and staff and we look forward to welcoming you to share in the success of your child as they open their final GCSE results. If you know that your child will not be available to collect their results on the day, parents / carers will need to complete and return the attached form by **Friday 15th July 2022** along with **proof of ID** on results day to collect a child's examination results.

In the event that neither student or parent / carer is available to collect results on this day, then please contact **Mrs N Fry** in **Main Reception** by **Friday 15 July 2022** to enable us to explore the opportunity of posting your child's results home.

Year 12 Presentation Evening

It is important that we also make you aware that our annual Year 12 Presentation Evening will take place in **November 2022**. This will be our final opportunity to wish our students well in the next chapter of their journey beyond The Hamble School. A final date has yet to be confirmed, and further details will be communicated in October 2022.

Kind regards

Mrs N Emmett-Callaghan

Head of Year 11

If, at any time, you should require special arrangements to be made when visiting the school and/or in order to participate fully in supporting your child at school (e.g. an accessible venue for meetings, if you are a wheelchair user, assistance with translation of documents or enlarged copies of communications etc.), please do not hesitate to let us know.